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July 13, 2023 

 

VIA VIEWPOINT and HAND DELIVERY 

 

Rick Chellman, Chair 

City of Portsmouth Planning Board 

1 Junkins Avenue 

Portsmouth, NH  03801  

 

 RE:     189 Gates Street CUP – LU-22-30 

 

Dear Mr. Chellman: 

 

 On behalf of the Nerbonne Family Revocable Trust, please accept this 

correspondence as our request for approval of two minor changes to the Planning Board’s 

Notice of Decision dated April 27, 2022 relative to the above matter.  A copy of the 

decision is submitted herewith. 

 

First, stipulation 1.c requires that a fence be “constructed on the property line 

between 189 Gates St and 199 Gates street[.]”  This condition was imposed at the 

suggestion of the neighbors’ prior attorney.  I am submitting herewith a copy of a 

property survey and easement plan that identifies a “fence easement” area of 64 square 

feet that is less than two feet to the west of the common boundary line.  The western edge 

of this easement area is where the Nerbonnes intend to install the fence, and I can 

represent to you that this is what the abutting neighbors actually desire.  I am also 

enclosing a copy of the relevant easement deed, which essentially requires the placement 

of the fence in this location.  I am copying their current attorney on this correspondence.  

As you may be aware, the neighbors have appealed the Planning Board’s decision and 

have agreed to dismiss further appeals if this change is made.  Accordingly, we request 

the stipulation be changed to the following: 

 

“1.c)  A fence is constructed on the western edge of the fence easement area on 

189 Gates Street that is in accordance with the Zoning Regulations.  The fence shall be 

installed prior to construction of the ADU.”    

 

 Note that the Historic District Commission administratively approved the 

applicant’s fence application on July 12, 2023. 
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Finally, the decision states “[a]ll stipulations of approval must be completed prior 

to issuance of a building permit unless otherwise indicated above.”  Obviously, the 

stipulations which include constructing and installing improvements, that is, a fence, a  

gutter system and a drywell, cannot be completed without the issuance of a building 

permit in the first instance.  We respectfully request that this language be modified to 

provide that all such stipulations of approval be completed prior to the issuance of a 

certificate of occupancy. 

 

    Thank you for your attention and we look forward to having this matter heard at 

the Board’s August 17, 2023 meeting. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

     Christopher P. Mulligan 
Christopher P. Mulligan 

  

 

 

CPM/ 

 

Encls. 

 

cc:   Nerbonne Family Revocable Trust (w/ encls.) 

 Brian Bouchard, Esq. (w/ encls.) 

  Anne Whitney (w/ encls.) 
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